
    
 

ROTARY CLUB OF ST FRANCIS 
 

  

 

Rotary District 9370 

Editor : Lyn Aitken  

082 777 5624 
Email : contact@rotarystfrancisbay.org 

 

CLUB NEWSLETTER No 9 

OCTOBER 2021 

http://rotarystfrancisbay.org/news/ 

Hi everyone  

Our Club is steadily growing in numbers. At our lunch meeting at the Links on the 12th October, we 
had great pleasure in welcoming transferring Rotarian Errol Burman from Johannesburg New Dawn 
Club. We also welcomed new Rotarian Gary Gilburt who was inducted by President George 
Stegmann. Enjoy the journey with us gentlemen!  

   

Our meeting on 26
th
 October was chaired by Board member, Brian Codling with Tom Roux in the 

Sergeant’s seat. 

The highlights of the meeting were the two gentleman that Manfred Burkert invited to join us and tell 
us about their work. A very big thank you to Senior Fire Fighter, Alastair Brown from the Kouga Fire 
Department, and Thobela Hloyi, Supervisor from Working on Fire. These men explained in detail what 
their responsibilities entail which includes educating the general public on fire prevention. St Francis 
has a history of terrible fires, so we were all very interested in what these men came to tell us and 
deeply appreciative of their important hard work and commitment to saving lives and property. It was 
obvious that both men are passionate and dedicated community leaders.  
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Next Meeting : 

Please diarise the rest of the meetings for this year at the Links (13h00 for 13h30) as follows : 
November 9

th
 and 23

rd 

 

 

WOW NEWS :  

 
The following press release was published to coincide with the release of the remaining 310 
tickets for WOW on 2 November. Ticket sales have been brisk and stock is not expected to last 
long! The dates are confirmed for 25 & 26 February 2022 and all stakeholders have been 
informed. 

It’s a Go for Wine On Water 

 Yes, there have been a few date changes, but this one is the real deal. Finally, Wine On Water has 
been confirmed for the 25th / 26th February 2022. 

Their initial launch was extremely popular, and the initial tickets for the event were sold out fairly 
quickly. However, after the C19 pandemic wrought its worldwide mayhem, there were cancellations 
and refunds, but the current situation is thus: 

• All tickets that were not refunded are still valid. 

• There are 310 tickets left for the event, and they went on sale on Quicket 
https://www.quicket.co.za/events/97240-wine-on-water-st-francis-bay/?preview=t#/ on 2 November at 
09h00. 

• The Wine On Water festival will have strict Covid regulations in place. 

• Over the next few weeks, regular information will be disseminated from the Wine On Water 
organisers with regards to more details about the upcoming festival. 

https://www.quicket.co.za/events/97240-wine-on-water-st-francis-bay/?preview=t#/
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Wine On Water, brought to you by Investec, is a Rotary Club Of St Francis charity wine tasting 
festival. It is set to take place on the canals and at some of the beautiful waterside homes on the St 
Francis Bay canals. 

Water taxis will give rides to festival-goers, who will have the opportunity of tasting 20 of the finest 
wine estates in the country. These estates will be set up on decks at private homes with tasting 
stations for their fine wines. 

Hashtags are #wowstfrancis #wineonwaterstfrancis 

To find out more, please visit www.wineonwater.co.za and should you have any hassles with booking 
your tickets online, please email us at wowrotarysf@gmail.com 

Tickets are limited. Booking link right here – https://bit.ly/38Kba44 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/wowstfrancis?source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDvCKYtSVgelD7lBXE9VwrhrCiExdQYTfrX0sJYLOLbeX0qyU9DGhXK6vINAOhTzbdV94ruPa3P_5TXrV_5an1JX-nCQ2m8wSslM6buUFS0UBtLUpUrXL0eWe_OYlUY0edLyEDnTjZzapMpHHiuuswqXeJ12hYm_9qvtSU7YX9Rx4GYAtGAZtMMPInQgZXB2F_QDCS_ded7CHKdb3szR8sQG2H_AiQM7DJ_xdoNjxs_F3en70z9t-jAguI2yu2XRyvcecQTyEJgmXLcsHz7h2bWqAeS7NZkZ1ewJDp6cG8Ox4CcW6JsTA1aIRZ1jiqqRuVrlLzr0ZH8AGET4SCYufE&__tn__=%2ANK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/wineonwaterstfrancis?source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDvCKYtSVgelD7lBXE9VwrhrCiExdQYTfrX0sJYLOLbeX0qyU9DGhXK6vINAOhTzbdV94ruPa3P_5TXrV_5an1JX-nCQ2m8wSslM6buUFS0UBtLUpUrXL0eWe_OYlUY0edLyEDnTjZzapMpHHiuuswqXeJ12hYm_9qvtSU7YX9Rx4GYAtGAZtMMPInQgZXB2F_QDCS_ded7CHKdb3szR8sQG2H_AiQM7DJ_xdoNjxs_F3en70z9t-jAguI2yu2XRyvcecQTyEJgmXLcsHz7h2bWqAeS7NZkZ1ewJDp6cG8Ox4CcW6JsTA1aIRZ1jiqqRuVrlLzr0ZH8AGET4SCYufE&__tn__=%2ANK-R
http://www.wineonwater.co.za/?fbclid=IwAR0ZvNjEoicqwfL-EX10u8q6Wr4FG4-dzDOa9R2-0xULvmG_LSQBFNuv0HA
mailto:wowrotarysf@gmail.com
https://bit.ly/38Kba44
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WOODRIDGE INTERACT CLUB REPORT BACK 

 

We asked Elsa Ross, Life Sciences Teacher at Woodridge to report back on the Interact Club’s 
activities for the past year. Considering the limitations of the Covid pandemic, the Club has made a  
jolly good effort !! 
 
Term 1 – Collection of toiletries and Easter eggs for Charlo old age club in Thornhill 

 Collection of Easter Eggs for Tharros childrens’ home, Maranatha Street workers trust, 
Charlo club and Oncology wards in various hospitals in Port Elizabeth 

 Cansa PE walk on campus (Raising around R8000) 

 Reach for a dream foundation – slipper day support (R3000) (Easter eggs had an 
appropriate message with it) 

 
Term 2 – Blanket drive (making no sew blankets with fleece material = teaching students a new skill)   
 We managed to make 20 Blankets.  Some went to the boys at Maranatha (girls got another sponsor) 
The rest of the blankets were taken to Maranatha  Street worker trust out reach in Nieu Bethesda. 

 Food emergency collection to help Tharros in desperate need. 

 Dog food, cat food and old towels or blankets for SPCA in Uitenhage 

 Making beaded bracelets to sell for Rhino Protection fund 
 
Term 3 – Xmas love boxes for Maranatha and ACVVNP ( Buks Hayman (sw1@acvvnp.co.za) hope to 
get enough for all its almost 100 boxes.  We need empty shoe boxes or any items for our boxes. 

 Making skipping ropes out of bread bags – this will go to Saaimans Hoek Farm School in 
the Baviaans with the Grade 10’ s leaving on 10 November for a way excursion of 21 days  
covering 200 odd kilometers through the Baviaans. We are appealing for ANY sports 
equipment for this school 

 Xmas food hamper collection to provide each support staff worker on Campus with a 
hamper to say thank you. 
 

mailto:sw1@acvvnp.co.za
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 The Club is In the process of starting a crochet project with women working on campus.  The 
idea is to teach a new skill by making baskets and carrier bags out of plastic shopping bags.  
Again we are appealing for plastic bag collections. 

 
ONGOING drives:  

Pad collection for Thornhill School 

Old stationary for Van Stadens Flower Reserve farm school and White paper (one side printed) 

Bottle tops and Bread tags for the Sweat Heart Foundation (we drop off at a collection point in town) 

Home Work club for Campus Resident  staff children on campus.  We also want to teach these 
children to swim.  (Time and Resources a bit tricky) 

We did go to the Thornhill Creche to just play with the kids but not since Covid. 

Well done Elsa and the Interactors – the Rotary Club of St Francis is very proud of your work 
and will certainly assist where we can! 

 

NOVEMBER FUNDRAISERS 

GROW A MO FOR HOSPICE!! 
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MOVEMBER kicked off on 1
st
 November – closing on 30

th
 November – if you haven’t already done so, 

please support this Hospice FUNdraiser and spread the word far and wide – there’s still time to 
register!! 

Please help us to help HOSPICE!! 

Whatsapp 084-411-1548 

https://www.quicket.co.za/fundraisers/150663-movember-grow-a-mo-for-hospice/  

EFT : Rotary St Francis 
Standard Bank Humansdorp Acc 186525753 
Ref : Your surname and MO 
For more information call Rtn Jo Brown on 072-920-6213 
 

AMAZING RACE – A COLLABORATION BETWEEN ROTARY CLUB OF ST 
FRANCIS AND ST FRANCIS TOURISM 

 

https://www.quicket.co.za/fundraisers/150663-movember-grow-a-mo-for-hospice/?preview=t
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Let’s all get behind this great project. We are teaming up with St Francis Tourism on this event. 
Proceeds will be split between St Francis Tourism and Rotary Club of St Francis, with our portion 
going to Hospice.  

Some fabulous prizes have been donated already and seven of the checkpoints sponsored so far. 
Each car entry (friends, family or colleagues) is classed as a team - some lovely prizes donated and 
seven checkpoints sponsored so far.   Entrants will set off at 10 a.m. and  finish up at 3pm at The 
Quays.  The main requirement for club members is to assist on the day.  If we have a non-sponsored 
checkpoint then we will be responsible for manning it.   Rtn Jo Brown will be feeding back on this at 
the next meeting. 

 

ROTARY CLUB OF ST FRANCIS GOLF DAY, SPONSORED BY BUCO 

This event will take place at the St Francis Bay Golf Club on Saturday, 27
th
 November. The title 

sponsor, Buco has promised to secure some wonderful prizes from their suppliers in support of the 
event which is promising to be a fruitful fundraiser. Any Rotarians available to help on the day should 
liaise with Rtn David Truter.  

 

ROTARY CLUB OF JEFFREYS BAY NEEDS OUR SUPPORT FOR A GOOD 
CAUSE! 
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Our colleagues in J-Bay, have asked us to spread this message for their fundraiser and competition. 
All vouchers and donations will go towards supporting needy elderly folk in the J-Bay vicinity. In the 
past, J-Bay Rotarians have run a Santa’s shoebox collection for the elderly, as well as hosting a 
Christmas lunch to brighten up the lives of needy and lonely folks in old age homes. The Covid 
pandemic has meant that these have not gone ahead for some time, and they are hoping to raise 
some much needed funds to make this Christmas a happier time for our seniors. 

One lucky donor will win this super prize – a Guided Game Drive for two at Pabala Private Nature 
Reserve. Sounds fantastic!! 

 

THARROS CHILD AND YOUTH CARE CENTRE FEEDBACK 

Rtn Tom Roux has some feedback and has been very busy sourcing much needed funding.  

As most of you are aware, Tharros Child and Youth Care Centre in Hankey suffered a terrible fire 
which damaged their building and destroyed a lot of their property. The fire destroyed the top floor. All 
the children were moved to various private homes and nobody was hurt. Volpes in PE have donated a 
large amount of bedding but Tharros have to pay for some additional needs amounting to R15 
000.00. Rotary St Francis has agreed to fund this.  

Tharros also want to replace the old window frames with aluminium but their insurance will not pay for 
the replacement. According to Tharros management, the total cost is R100 000.00 of which Rotary St 
Francis has agreed to contribute R60 000.00. The premises is expected to be fully functional by 
January 2022. 

Well done Tom! 

 

WORLD POLIO DAY -  Sunday 24th October  
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Today we live in a world almost free from the polio virus because of the work which 
has been done worldwide to end this debilitating disease.  

Rotary’s efforts over four decades has helped to almost totally eradicate this 
crippling disease across the world.  

Polio in the 1900s was debilitating and potentially life threatening and people inflicted 
with Polio last century are still living with the crippling side effects today.  

Supported by 33,000+ Clubs and 1.2 Million members internationally, Rotary have 
worked collaboratively to vaccinate all children worldwide to eradicate this disease.  

Polio mainly affects children under age 5 

There is no cure, and yet Polio is preventable with a vaccine 

Only two Countries remain endemic : Pakistan and Afghanistan 

Rotary worldwide has reduced cases by 99.9 since 1979 

Until we End Polio forever, every child worldwide is at risk  

For every $1 donated to Rotary End Polio, the Gates Foundation matches the 
donation with $2 extra. Every $1 donated to the END POLIO project goes directly to 
the cause, and is not diminished by administration fees.  

Unless we continue the fight to eradicate polio, within 10 years, as many as 200,000 
new cases could occur around the world each year.  

If you’re out and about and see Rotarians collecting to end polio, please contribute a 
few dollars to help the cause. No child should ever have to suffer from something we 
have the power to eradicate.   

 

Finally, very best of luck to all the matriculants who are busy writing at the 
moment. In particular, Kelly, Nicole and Roche from the Sibanye Ladies’ Girls 
empowerment group. Go Girls!!!! 
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MY ROTARY : (Myrotary.org/) 

If you haven’t already registered on My Rotary, it’s well worth doing so. There is a mine of 
information on all things Rotary and you will find answers to just about any questions you might 
have. If you’ve been asked to take up a role or fulfil a function in the Club and not sure what is 
entailed find it under the  “Learing and Reference” tab and learn all about it. 

 
Members DUES :  Invoices for members dues of R980.52 for the July-December period have been 
sent. Your invoice includes an amount of R100.00 for Club funds as we have not managed to raise 
any funds from meetings and funds are low. The basic cost of being a Rotarian is R1900 p.a. The 
Board has agreed that members may opt to pay their dues off monthly at R164.00 p.m. if it is easier to 
manage. Please try to make sure your dues are up to date for each period as the Club has to pay 
these over to RI and District in advance. 

As you may be aware, the Protection of Personal Information (POPIA) Act is now in effect (1 July 
2021). 
The Rotary Club of St Francis  is in full support of having your full consent to continue to receive 
communication from us and we are therefore required to remind you that as a club bulletin recipient 
your information will be used for the sole purpose of receiving club news from us. 
 
Should you wish to OPT-OUT of receiving any further newsletters from us, you may do so by sending 
us an email with the word "Unsubscribe" in the subject line.If you would like to continue to receive our 
newsletters then no further action is required ï please note that by not unsubscribing you agree to 
remain an OPT-IN recipient and a voluntary recipient of the Rotary Club of St Francisô Lighthouse 
News mailing list. 

 

 


